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Reminder to register for the Tri-

State in May. Links to registra-

tion details can be found later in 

the Drip Line, or on our website. 

The next meeting of the Pike’s Peak Corvair Club will 

be held March 19, 2023 at 9:30am at the Valley Hi Golf 

Club 610 S. Chelton Rd., Colorado Springs  

and via Zoom. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/patl80820
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PRESIDENT’S PONDERINGS 

Hi all! 

I was recently reminded 

that the presidents 

notes used to be club 

related versus personal 

issues for the president.  In that spir-

it… 

During the last PPCC monthly meeting, 

which was just today, there is some 

good news.  Christine Kimberly was 

out with The Greens assisting her with 

transportation.  It sounds like Christine 

is on the mend and getting around but 

it will be a while before she is driving.  

In any case it was good to see her out 

and about. 

It is becoming apparent there are 

many activities ahead this summer.  

Perhaps I wasn’t paying attention last 

year but there are already a pretty 

good collection of flyers that we’re re-

ceiving.  It seems like more than I re-

call recently.  This is also pointing out 

that Christine has asked for someone 

to take over the activities director role 

so she can concentrate on other 

things.  She has a considerable list of 

things to do beyond the flyers and 

emails we are receiving so she can give 

the next activities person a very good 

start.  I believe Kathy Green sent an 

email via the listserv on this topic.  

Having a new activity coordinator 

soon will be very helpful. 

This is the season to renew our mem-

berships.  Randy would like to get this 

wrapped up by 1 March.  After that 

there will be some additional remind-

ers coming your way.  This year, Pay-

Pal is an option if you would prefer to 

go that direction.  The last list of folks 

yet to pay looked pretty short so that 

is good news. 

The work on the tri-state continues.  

The report today was that registra-

tions and room reservations took off 

strong but have tapered off some.  I 

know in my case that it is likely sever-

al of us will attend but the details are 

not firm yet on our part so there is a 

delay but don’t forget there are some 

deadlines.  You’ll get reminders.  We 

also need volunteers and some gift 

baskets and prize items so please let 

Jerry Peevyhouse, Christine, and 

Kathy Green know if you can help. 

Something to be aware of is Randy 

Karl has been reviewing our “non-

By Mike Piper 

PPCC President 
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profit” status to see if we are entitled 

to a lower fee from PayPal when we 

use PayPal to pay dues or other fees.   

The state of Colorado considers us a 

non-profit but the Federal tax laws 

have different categories of charities or 

on-profits, and PayPal doesn’t give eve-

ry category a break.   Randy is working 

to determine how to establish PPCC as 

a 501(c)(7) Social Club since we don’t 

qualify as a 501(c)(3) Charity.  There 

are also some potential sales tax col-

lection and payment issues to track.  

There was a strong suggestion among 

the group that we should pursue 

getting the most appropriate status 

officially, and it will probably be neces-

sary to make changes in the wording of 

our bylaws.  Randy is working on this in 

a high level of detail so keep an eye out 

for more info.  I’m also going to ask 

Randy to review and correct this para-

graph in case I messed it up…   

Sneaking quietly into some personal 

stuff, as you all know we had another 

blast of cold weather.  The test of the 

Optima AGM battery lifespan in my red 

car continues.  It has started fine with-

out a battery maintainer.  I’m hoping as 

we work through February and into 

March, we are not going to see any 

more weather that cold.  I have on 

my list to rework the engine bay wir-

ing in the red car to clean that mess 

up after messing with it at the last Tri

-State due to my distributor issue.  I 

think I’ve figured out that a wire was 

loose or shorted which is what killed 

my fuel pump.  I’m also continuing to 

work on moving parts for the blue 

project car out of my garage and into 

my daughter’s garage in storage after 

parts have been cleaned and refur-

bished.  I’m very close to being able 

to get access to the engine area from 

all directions underneath so I can re-

move the engine and fiddle with 

cleaning up the rear suspension.   

As always, I hope all of you are doing 

well and are healthy.  Take it easy, 

stay cheerful, stay warm and drive 

carefully.  

-Mike 
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UpcomingMeetings 

Sunday, March 19, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., Valley Hi Golf 

club and on Zoom 

Sunday, April 16, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., Location TBD. 

Sunday, May 21, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., Location TBD. 

Sunday, June 18, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., Location TBD. 

 

VP VOLTAGE—March Madness 
Submitted by   

Jerry Peevyhouse 

Well, it hardly seems pos-

sible that this year’s al-

most a quarter of the way 

over already at the end of 

March, but here we are.  

March is sort of a transitional month, 

weather wise, and also the month for 

basketball fans to start the countdown 

to the basketball playoffs called March 

Madness.   

Not everyone is a basketball fan, and I’ll 

have to admit that I don’t follow college 

basketball that closely, and not at all for 

the NBA professionals. That said, there 

is something to the drama of the many 

playoff games leading up to the Final 

Four, and the championship game, that 

sort of piques my interest and involve-

ment.  You might say I’m a fair-weather 

fan, but that’s ok with me.  I don’t have 

time or the interest in watching tons of 

games and checking statistics, etc.  I’ll 

be ready to watch when the time 

comes.  Will you? 

One other event happening this month 

is St. Patrick’s Day.  Now that’s a day for 

me, since I’m a bit Irish (mostly German 

though) and It’s fun to celebrate my lin-

eage.  I’ve even got my own sweatshirt 

that celebrates the Irish spirit. �  

 

However, I’ve not yet got to travel to 

Cork, Ireland to the Blarney Castle to 

kiss the infamous Blarney Stone.  From 
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what I’ve seen though, the effort to 

kiss the stone is not trivial, and not for 

those who have neck issues…..  Maybe 

one day I’ll get the chance, but in the 

meantime, the sweatshirt will have to 

do.   

One other related activity is the St. 

Patrick’s Day parade down here in Col-

orado Springs that will be held on 

March 11th.  You’ll see more on this in 

the DripLine, but there will be several 

Corvair’s in the parade this year.  Sadly, 

Keithann and I will not be in town to 

participate like we did last year (was a 

fun time!) but hope many of you sign 

up and show off your cars to the peo-

ple lining the streets for the parade.  

Last year it was top’s down convertible 

weather, so hopefully it’ll be the same 

this year. 

Also, it’s time again, again, to move 

our clocks (and minds) forward an 

hour on the day after the parade, 

Sunday the 12th, and start gaining 

more morning sunshine at the ex-

pense of the loss of an hour’s sleep. 

Dang it, just when I was settling in 

from the last time change. Happy and 

sunny days are ahead. 

Lastly, let’s not forget to register for 

the upcoming Tri-State in May and get 

your hotel reservations made before 

it’s too late.  As I said at the begin-

ning, 2023 is moving at a fast pace.  

Remember to put May 19-21 on your 

calendar and register on the PPCC 

website while it’s fresh on your mind.   

So, lots to look forward to. Here’s to 

all the life events ahead. 

Enjoy the journey, 

Jerry 
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MEETING MINUTES– FEBRUARY 19, 2023 

Meeting held at the Valley Hi Golf Club and via Zoom 

Submitted By  

Kathy Green 

Meeting called to order at 9:38. There were 11 members on site with no visitors. Gar-
rie Fox and Tony and Diane Lawler joined via Zoom. 
 
We were pleased to welcome Chris back after her surgery. 
 
50/50 
John distributed 50/50 tickets. 
 
Minutes  
January meeting minutes were discussed, approved and seconded.  Motion to ap-
prove by Jerry, second by multiple members. 
 
Treasury Report 
General Fund: $4890 including Wells Fargo and PayPal.  $1355 in PayPal.   
SeeMore Fund: $2576 
Total:  $971.86 
 
Tax exempt status update:  We would fall under IRS 501C7 (Social Clubs).  Corsa and 
CNM are 501C7.  CPF is a 501C3.  Randy did this research regarding reduced fees 
from PayPal.  However, PayPal doesn’t recognize 501C7.  In addition, this designation 
doesn’t allow tax deductions for donations, and we would need to file taxes.  We 
would also need to change our By-Laws should we have this designation regarding 
dissolution of the club should we ever dissolve PPCC. 
 
If we were to go down the 501C7 status, we would need to update the By-Laws re-
garding a ‘for profit’ organization.  Randy will write this information up with addition-
al clarification for The Drip Line. 
 
While getting setup as a 501C7, this would not gain us a lot, it would help to normal-
ize the structure of the organization and have us set up more like other Social Clubs.  
We are currently recognized by the state as a non-profit, but with no status.  The 
question is whether we wish to update the by-laws and obtain the 501C7 status. 
 
There was a question regarding whether we would have to pay taxes on items such 
as tee-shirt sales, etc.  Randy has not dived into this yet.  Rick shared some additional 
information on this, but without further research we don’t have a clear answer.  It 
was suggested that it would be easier to avoid the complications of sales taxes.   
 
KeithAnn made a motion to pursue updating the By-Laws and there were multiple 
seconds.  We will get this information into The Drip Line for the next few months so 
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that we have time for members to review the changes for a future vote. 
 
Web Site Update 
Randy was able to access the old PPCC website and he downloaded all the content (the page is 
completely intact).  He has inventoried Drip Lines and from 2006 except for August 2006, De-
cember 2007, April 2008.  He also has a number of older Drip Lines.  There was a suggestion 
regarding whether they should be put on the new website.  Further discussion will be had. 
 
There is also a folder of past events with picnics, Tri-States, etc. with photos.  Randy will con-
tinue to inventory this information.   
 
Mail 
There was one dues check yesterday. 
 
Membership 
We had membership updates throughout the meeting.  Kathy asked if Tony was still managing 
membership.  Tony indicated that Randy had been handling this.  Kathy volunteered to take 
on the role of Membership chair to contact members who haven’t paid.  Tony will continue to 
advocate for members, and Randy will continue to take checks and update membership dues 
informaton. 
 
New Business/events 
Saint Patrick’s Day Parade – March 11 – up to 10 cars – Randy will spearhead this event 
though he’ll be unable to attend.  Randy will get the magnets to us. 
 
E-Days car show at Colorado School of mines is April 15.  Information on E-days is available at 
http://www.minesactivitiescouncil.com/edays/  As the date approaches more information will 
be provided to club members. 
 
Sunday, June 4, The 40th Annual Colorado Concours d’Elegance. There will be a special ‘Corral’ 
for the Evolution of cars.  Tony will have Diane’s Rampside and Pierce’s will have their wagon 
in the Corral.  We will also have our ‘normal’ space for Corvairs.  More information is coming 
soon. 
 
Saturday, June 17, Classic Rock Cruise in Car Show: Castle Rock, CO Registration opens April 
15, 2023. Information available at https://classicrockcruisein.com/ 
 
Airport show is August 5.  More information to follow. 
 
Pueblo motor sports is having an event September 9-10.  RMC suggested that they and PPCC 
could be co-sponsors of the event.  Suggestion is to have a Corvair Car show, and be there for 
the racing.  Rick will follow-up with Erik Schakel to get more details and we can discuss this 
further at upcoming meetings. 
 

http://www.minesactivitiescouncil.com/edays/
https://classicrockcruisein.com/
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There was discussion about a trip to the Car Orphanage Museum in Yuma.  RMC is planning a 
trip and will share information with PPCC so that we can co-trip. 
 
Check The Drip Line for a full listing of activities as there are many events coming during the 
spring and summer. 
 
Activities Chair 
We are in need of an Activities Chair to help coordinate all of the club events.  Chris has a list 
of potential events that she is willing to share with anyone who would volunteer to be the 
chair/organizer of events.  To date we have had no one volunteer for this position.  Chris spe-
cifically mentioned the need for someone to contact Bill in Cripple Creek regarding the annual 
Cripple Creek car show in conjunction with the Pearl Deveer’s Day. 
 
Tri-State 
Thanks to Diane for her email regarding Raffle donations.  Chris noted that we don’t have to 
just do baskets, we can have model cars, Corvair matchbox cards, Corvair/Car related books.  
Any donations for Raffle items are welcome.  Diane received several responses from her email 
and will provide a list of donated items.  Contact Diane if you have something you would like 
to donate for Raffle items or smaller door prize items. 
 
We have received donation commitments from both RMC and CNM as well. 
 
We have 16 registrations representing 25 people.  We have sold 27 banquets (including two 
this morning).  Jerry noted that we need to continue to advertise and encourage people to get 
registered. 
 
Trophies are in the process of being ordered. 
 
We still need volunteers for help onsite with Tri-State.  Let Chris/Jerry know if you can volun-
teer. 
 
Membership Dues 
We will still need to discuss updating the By-Laws to indicate the additional $1 for PayPal for 
membership. 
 
Member Survey Results 
We reviewed the member survey results.  Only 14 members responded, and the only area that 
looked like we might need to change based on these very limited results was that members 
would like to move the meetings north.  In addition, 58% of the respondents indicated that 
having food for them is not really important. 
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Jerry will look to see what other venues might be available taking the information from the 

survey into account.  We will also send out another note to members encouraging more feed-

back. 

Tech 
There was some discussion about items for sale and items needed. 
 
50/50 
50/50 was won by Jeff and Tanya - $25.00 went to Jeff and Tanya and the other $25.00 to 
PPCC. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:55. 

Hi all you Corvair lovers!!  Don’t forget Tri-State is sneaking up on us quickly.  We will hold the 
38th event in Salida, Colorado, May 19-21, 2023.  All registration information, including a print-
able registration form, online registration form, and information to make your hotel reservation 
are available on the PPCC website here. 

  
This year’s tee-shirts are navy blue and will feature a logo on the front noting the 38 th Corvair 
Tri-State in The Heart of the Rockies.  The back of the shirts will feature 7 different Corvair 
models, along with club logos for CNM, PPCC and RMC.  They are pretty sweet!! 

  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Please get those registrations in before the hotel fills up.  The deadline for Hotel reservations 
is April 19, the deadline for tee-shirt orders is April 28, and the deadline for banquet reserva-
tions is May 12.  Those dates will be on us before we know!! 

  
Hope to see you in May! 

38th Corvair Tri-State Meet 
Submitted by 

Kathy Green 

https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/tristate2019
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PPCC By-Law Changes for Non-Profit Status 

 I have learned several things in my attempt to get reduced fees through PayPal. 

PayPal allows for reduced fees for charities such as those that qualify for section 
501(c)(3) under the IRS code.  However, PPCC would not qualify as a charitable 
organization but may meet the requirements as a 501(c)(7) Social Club.  For ex-
ample, CORSA and CNM are both 501(c)(7) Social Clubs.  Corvair Preservation 
Foundation is a 501(c)(3) Charity.  PayPal does not offer reduced fees for 501(c)
(7) Social Clubs and since 501(c)(7) are not charitable organizations, donors may 
not receive a tax deduction when they contribute funds. 
 
So, you ask, why would PPCC pursue registering as a 501(c)(7) Social Club?  Since 
PPCC is in good standing with the state of Colorado as Non-Profit/Tax Exempt 
and has been since 1982 it would seem appropriate that we also acquire non-
profit/tax exempt status at the federal level.  There are several requirements to 
qualify of which PPCC is already meeting.  However, the following changes to our 
By-Laws are proposed: 
 
ARTICLE II – PURPOSE 

CHANGE FROM:  

“The purpose of the PPCC is to promote the acquisition, preservation, restora-
tion, exhibition, and enjoyment of Corvairs; encourage the preservation and dis-
tribution of technical information pertaining thereto; promote sociability among 
members of the organization.” 

CHANGE TO: 

“The purpose of the PPCC is to promote the education, preservation, restoration, 
exhibition, and enjoyment of Corvairs; encourage the preservation and distribu-
tion of technical information pertaining thereto; promote sociability among 
members of the organization.  The Club shall not be conducted or operated for 
profit, and no part of any profits or remainder or residue from dues or donations 
to the Club shall inure to the benefit of any member or individual.” 

 

 

Submitted By  

Randy Karl 
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ARTICLE VIII 

CHANGE FROM:  

“SECTION 1. Dissolution: If for any reason this Corporation is disbanded or dis-
solved, any property held in the corporate name shall be liquidated and turned 
into cash in accordance with the decision made by the then members.  After all 
Corporation liabilities have been paid, the remaining cash shall be divided among 
the paid members.  Dissolution of the Corporation shall be made in accordance 
with all applicable Federal and State of Colorado laws.” 

CHANGE TO: 

“SECTION 1. Dissolution: The Club may be dissolved at any time by the written 
consent of not less than 2/3 of the members in good standing. In the event of the 
dissolution of the Club, other than for the purpose of reorganization, whether vol-
untary or involuntary or by operation of law, none of the property of the Club nor 
any proceeds thereof nor any assets of the Club shall be distributed to any mem-
bers of the Club, but after payment of the debts of the Club its property and as-
sets shall be given to a charitable organization for the benefit of Corvairs, select-
ed by the Board of Directors.” 

 

These proposed changes will be posted in the upcoming Driplines for review with 
a vote planned no earlier than May. 
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
Submitted By  

Kristal Harrison 

PPCC is looking for a volunteer to fill the Events coordinator for the 

club.  Chris has done a wonderful job, but is putting all her energy 

into Tri-State. 

 

The primary duty of this role is finding events that club members 

may wish to attend and either creating/setting up the event, or pro-

moting the event (if provided by a different organization). 

 

Activities can be ‘formal’ such as a visit to a museum or exhibit, or just a nice drive to-

gether for a meal or snack (ice cream is always popular!). 

 

Lastly, if you would like to suggest a place for our annual Christmas party, feel free to 

let a board member know or bring it up at the next club meeting.   

 

The TriState raffle committee is requesting donation baskets for the raffle. If anyone 

needs more information they can call Tony or Diane Lawler at 760-902-0019. Thank 

you   

 

Our club is special because of our members—please consider how you can help! 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES Submitted By  

Kristal Harrison 

Club dues are OVERDUE now!   
 
Annual dues are $25.  To help our Treasurer, Mr. Randy Karl, manage the books ef-
fectively, we would ask that everyone please send their dues renewal check ASAP 
to the following address:  PPCC, ATTN: Treasurer-2022 Dues, P.O. Box 15034, Colo-
rado Springs, CO  80935.  You can also pay your dues at any meeting or event. The 
online payment option is now also available. Please click here to pay your dues 
online. We’d like to close the books on the 2023 Membership Drive by the end of Feb-
ruary, and your support in meeting that goal would be greatly appreciated.  
 
We don’t take your membership in this Club for granted, and are deeply appreciative 
of the support every member provides in being able to keep the Corvair out in front of 
the public to enjoy.   So, thank you all for all you do, and now go get that checkbook 
and renew today!  Don’t wait! 
 
*  A reminder that while membership in CORSA is not a prerequisite for new member-
ship, or renewal in the PPCC, we do strongly encourage support of the national or-
ganization, which works to supports our local efforts through an event liability insur-
ance policy, and free hosting of our Chapter website. You can check them out here. 

https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/copy-of-membership
https://www.corvair.org/


The DRIP LINE     Pikes Peak Corvair Club 

Volume 46, Number 3 13  March, 2023 

The DRIP LINE     Pikes Peak Corvair Club 

DRIP QUIPS 

If you have a fun, amusing, touching or interesting story or picture you think can bring a smile, an 

‘aaaaah’ or an ’eeek’, please send your submission to Kristal_rex1@yahoo.ca attention:  Drip Quips. 

Not a Drip Quip as such.. Wayne Russert sent this article he found in the March 

2023 issue of Hemmings Classic Cars Magazine  
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2023 PPCC ACTIVITIES CALENDAR 

All club events will be noted on the Club’s interactive calendar, located on our website, https://
pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/calendar   

 Saturday—Sunday, March  11-12, Tri-State Auto Exhibition:  Denver CO Information available  
here. 

M Sunday, March 19, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location Hi Valley Golf Club 

M Sunday, April 16, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, May 21, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location Salida. 

Friday-Saturday, May 19-21, 38th Annual Tri-State Meet:  The 38th event will be held in Sali-

da, Colorado on May 19-21, 2023.  Mark your calendars and think about where you fit into 

this exciting event.  Make your hotel reservations now at https://group.hamptoninn.com/

vt61cw 

 Sunday, June 4, The 40th Annual Colorado Concours d’Elegance:  Watch for information 
here. 

  Saturday, June 10, Canon Car Club 41st annual car show:  Holy Cross Abbey, Canon City, CO   
Information available here. 

 Saturday, June 17, Classic Rock Cruise in Car Show:  Castle Rock, CO  Registration opens April 
15, 2023.  Information available here. 

M Sunday, June 18, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, July 16, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

 Saturday, August 5, Rocky Mountain Car show & swap meet:  Rocky Mountain Metro Airport, 
Broomfield, CO    Information available here. 

 Saturday, August 12, Holy Rollers Car show:  Broomfield, CO    Information available here. 

M Sunday, August 20, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, September 17, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

A Last week of September or first week of October:  Fall Drive.  Date, and location TBA. 

M Sunday, October 15, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, November 19, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M/A December, PPCC Club Meeting and Christmas Party:  Date, time and location TBA. 

  

Key:  M—Meeting; —Car Show; A—Activity 

https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/calendar
https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/calendar
https://tristateautoexhibition.com/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgroup.hamptoninn.com%2Fvt61cw&data=05%7C01%7C%7C20c883e707834def17b808dac75e9d79%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638041506423703896%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQ
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgroup.hamptoninn.com%2Fvt61cw&data=05%7C01%7C%7C20c883e707834def17b808dac75e9d79%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638041506423703896%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQ
https://www.abilityconnectioncolorado.org/special-events/colorado-concours/
https://www.canoncarclub.com/events/2023-car-show/
https://classicrockcruisein.com/
https://collectorcarcouncil.com/rmcs/
https://www.nativitykofc.org/holy-rollers-23
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CORVAIR PARTNERS & LOCAL BUSINESSES WHICH PPCC  

MEMBERS HAVE FREQUENTED WITH POSITIVE RESULTS 

 

Serving all of your Corvair mechanical needs for more than 

51 years, Steve can make whatever is wrong with your 

Corvair right again.  Locally owned and operated!  

An old school alignment shop with all of the Corvair specs, 

early and late.  Ask for Dave!  Locally owned and operated!  

If you need your Corvair blasted, or just need the paint or 

rust removed from parts, Blast-Tech provides a great    

service for a fair price.  Locally owned and operated!!  

Clarks Corvair Parts - Nuff said!! 

Recommended by members who were pleased with the 

service and quality of the glass.  Fair price for a new wind-

shield.  Located in Monument for those coming from the 

North or the South.  Locally owned and operated! 

Yes, I’m sure they get lots comments on the name, but they 

do quality powder coating at a reasonable price. 

Locally owned and operated!  

With so many new members joining the Club, we felt it might be a good time to (re)educate folks on 
where they can obtain reliable parts and service for their Corvairs, both near and far. 
 
Here are just a few of the companies our members have had good luck with in the past. 
 
NOTE:  These are only recommendations only, as we do not solicit sponsors for the Club, or the news-
letter.  So, do your own research as well. 
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Monthly Meetings:  The PPCC meets at 9:30am on the 3rd Sunday of each month 

at various locations within the Colorado Springs area.  Check the Club’s website 

for the most current meet-up info. 

 

Membership & Dues:  PPCC dues are $25 per year, payable each January for the 

coming year.  Membership in CORSA is encouraged, but is not a prerequisite for 

membership in the PPCC.  Please refer to the Club’s website below to obtain a copy of the current member-

ship application and guidance for submission.  Checks for dues should be made payable to “PPCC” and mailed 

to: PPCC, ATTN: Treasurer, P.O. Box 15034, Colorado Springs, CO 80935.  http://www.corvair.org/chapters/

chapter809 

 

Editorial Contributions: Please send your stories, suggestions, recipes, jokes, and/or photos directly to kris-

tal_rex1@yahoo.ca, or mail them to PPCC, ATTN: Newsletter Editor, P.O. Box 15034, Colorado Springs, CO  

80935.  Preferred format for electronic submission of  documents is MS Word, and format for pictures should 

be JPEG.  Deadline for submitting information to The Drip Line is the 21st of the month for the next month’s 

publication. 

PPCC 

Admin 

Pikes Peak Corvair Club Contacts 
President Mike Piper 720/255/1007 Mapiper3 at comcast.net Board 

Vice President Jerry Peevyhouse 303/319/0741 Kpvhouse53 at msn.com Board 

Secretary Kristal Harrison  719/258/0832 kristal_rex1 at yahoo.ca Board 

Treasurer Randy Karl  karlrj  at  comcast.net Board 

Past President John Green 720/291/2452 J.n.green1 at outlook.com Board 

Member at Large Glenn Dowling  Anchorhead at Verizon.net Board 

Activity Chair OPEN    

Membership Chair Kathy Green 720-202-0351 Karmknecht at msn.com  

Newsletter Editor Kristal Harrison 719/258/0832 kristal_rex1 at yahoo.ca  

SeeMore Chair OPEN    

Facebook Admin Patricia Fox  patl80820  at  gmail.com,   

Web Master Randy Karl  karlrj  at  comcast.net  

NEWSLETTER: The Drip Line is currently a monthly publication of the Pikes Peak Corvair Club (PPCC), a char-

tered chapter of CORSA, the Corvair Society of America.  Contents are copyrighted in the names of the authors 

and the PPCC.  Articles can be reprinted in any CORSA Chapter publication, as a service to CORSA  members, 

provided credit to the author, and this Newsletter, is clearly stated.  The Drip Line may use material from many 

sources and may not give appropriate credit. If your material appears without acknowledgement, we thank you for 

your contribution. It was used in good faith to help preserve, maintain, drive, and enjoy our CORVAIRS! Any pic-

tures obtained from the internet are listed under the creative commons license. 

BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE: All correspondence to the Pikes Peak Corvair Club, or its officers, should be 

mailed to: Pikes Peak Corvair Club P.O. BOX 15034, Colorado Springs, CO 80935. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjf8-H0yPviAhXHr1QKHaEqBUMQFjAAegQIAxAB&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.corvair.org%2Fchapters%2Fchapter809%2F&usg=AOvVaw2MiQLNH72kRAUS-tzQRVIS
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjf8-H0yPviAhXHr1QKHaEqBUMQFjAAegQIAxAB&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.corvair.org%2Fchapters%2Fchapter809%2F&usg=AOvVaw2MiQLNH72kRAUS-tzQRVIS
mailto:halpin.corvair@%20comcast.net
mailto:halpin.corvair@%20comcast.net
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